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ANYTIME, ANYWHERE, ANYONE....BRAIN INJURIES DO NOT DISCRIMINATE 

...The Voice of Brain Injury 
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I was 19   and  
pregnant, not 
the ideal time 
to be  expect-
ing, but we 
w e r e  a l l     
b e y o n d       
e x c i t e d .     
Anticipating 

the arrival of a beautiful baby girl was 
the highlight of my life. I put my career 
and education desires on hold to make 
sure I could provide this baby girl with 
everything she would need. I was plan-
ning on staying home with her for a year 
or so and then would continue where I 
left off. 
 
My pregnancy was great. I didn't have 
any issues outside of what craving I 
would have each day. I feel more in love 
every time something new happened. I 
heard a healthy heartbeat, saw beautiful 
ultrasound pictures, found out this baby 
was a little girl, felt the flutters and the 
first kicks. I never had any   indication 
that this baby wouldn't always be 
healthy and perfect to everyone else. 
 
I went in to labor with Kailey Lynn on 
August 16th when my water broke. I 
was 10 days over due and felt it. The  
labor was long and hard. She was born 
on August 17th around 10 AM after 2.5 
hours of pushing. When I saw my baby 
for the first time, she wasn't pink and 
crying. She was blue, limp and lifeless. I 
just knew that would be the first and last 
time that I would see this baby. My heart 
would never be the same.  

 
To everyone's surprise, this little girl 
had other plans. She took a deep 
breath and life began. I just didn't       
realize it would be a different life than I 
thought it would be. I was told "she   
never will", "she will not be any thing 
except a couch potato", "pull the plug", 
"let her go" and "you'll hate yourself if 
you let her live" more than once. I 
couldn't do it. No matter what the      
outcome, this was my daughter and I 
would love her.  
 
I am now the mother of an 11 year old 
traumatic brain injury survivor. Kailey 
Lynn has cerebral palsy, epilepsy and 
massive brain damage. Lack of oxygen 
during delivery caused serious injuries 
to my daughters brain.  
  
Life didn't seem so hard in the           
beginning, but as she gets older, the 
struggles are harder. Yes, she can walk 
and talk, but no, she is not like typical 
children her age. She has no idea what 
life other than hers is like. I struggle 
each and every day with    making sure 
she is safe because she knows no pain 
or fear. I have to bathe her, dress her, 
brush her teeth and hair and basically 
perform any self help skills for her that I 
would myself.  
 
Taking a special needs child in to the 
community can be a challenge all in its 
own. People stare and talk about her, 
not taking into consideration the       
feelings of the people who love her. 

Kailey Lynn has 2 brothers and a sister 
that struggle each and every day with 
people not knowing that their sister has 
suffered a traumatic brain injury and 
has every right to live life just like them 
despite her disabilities. We know her 
and love her for all of her abilities and 
chose to not focus on the disabilities.                
 I personally have learned that          
explaining Kailey Lynn calmly to 
someone that makes fun of her 
helps raise awareness in the         
community and helps not only her, 
but her peers become more accept-
ed. There are times when people 
stare more. She may throw a tem-
per tantrum or drop down to the 
floor and have a seizure in a store. 
We have decided to not get mad at 
the people that stare and talk, but use 
these experiences as an opportunity to 
educate other people. This has helped 
me keep my sanity. At one point in 
time, I would yell and tell people she's 
"not a freak". Acting like this made me 
no better than them and didn't make 
me feel any   better. 
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I am not only her mother, I am her 
caregiver. Being the caregiver of a 
special needs child is the most chal-
lenging "job" I have ever had. As a 
parent, you love them with all of your 
heart and want so much for them. You 
cry yourself to sleep and dream of the 
what if's. As a caregiver, you have to 
put all of your emotions aside and 
make sure their life continues to the 
fullest. We live our life around doctors, 
nurses, hospitals, pharmacies and 
therapists. Our desires are no longer 
a priority.   
 

If I had to give advice to a parent of a 
special needs child would be to make 
sure you take care of you. Without your 
health, your child will suffer.   
Support groups for myself as a parent 
and Kailey Lynn siblings keep us            
going. We searched for the right groups 
for each of us and they have helped           
tremendously.  
 
I encourage others to never give up 

hope.   Melissa Dempsey  
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Hope, help and support.  A family can have the best 
care in the world, step out of the facility and feel alone 
and isolated, not  knowing where to turn.  Many of you, 
your families and loved ones have experienced the  
sensation firsthand.  The Brain Injury  Association of 
Georgia is the only non-profit  with resources, support 
groups and community relationships throughout the 
state for those impacted by brain injury.  One of our 
core services is our Information Resource Program  

that serves to connect brain injured individuals and 
their families with the hope, help and support  they 
need when they most need it. 
 
In recent months, we were informed the Brain Injury    
Association of Georgia will no longer receive support 
for our Information Resource Program and Camp 
Hardgrove by the Georgia Brain and Spinal Injury 
Trust Fund due to budget reductions. There is little 
doubt this loss is a substantial blow to Georgians. As a      

result, we are taking this as an opportunity to reach 
out, undertake new initiatives, generate awareness 
and broaden the scope of the organization statewide.   
 
We have an opportunity to not only change the face of 
our organization, but to better serve the needs for            
Georgians from Valdosta to Blue Ridge, from             
Columbus to Savannah. We need you, the families 
impacted and the public, which remains largely       
unaware about the frequency and   severity of brain  
injury.   

In the weeks ahead, you will hear more about               
initiatives such as  growing our memberships, creating 
a statewide advisory board of key leaders, create city 
and area     captains and help with ideas, energy and 
resources for revenue.  
 
We  are also pleased to announce that we welcomed 
two new board members:  David Malutinok serves as 
Senior Director of Finance for Habitat for Humanity 
International  and Jim Wetrich, as President of the 

Americas for  Molnlycke Health Care. I, like many of 
you, have had  meaningful personal and family       
experiences with brain  injury that have shaped my 
perspective and concern relating to brain to injury.  
 
Before anyone feels alone and isolated, we need to     
continue to be there;  to provide the hope, help and 
support we all know they so desperately need and 
deserve.   
 
We need your help.  We need you to volunteer.  We 
need you to meet individuals in healthcare and the 
legislature.  Importantly, we need you to meet with  
individuals who are prospective donors and supporters 
in your region who are passionate and can assist us in 

supporting the families of Georgia. 

. 
         Email  ð  info@braininjurygeorgia.org  

A message from David Dodson, Chairman  

If you , or someone you know, has a loved one with a brain injury and need Help, Hope and Support                    
services , contact the Brain  Injury  Association of Georgiaðyou are not alone!                                                         

Braininjurygeorgia.org  info@braininjurygeorgia.org  404-712-5504 
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“The impact is so surreal...I am 
thankful for your organization... 
for your kind words..” from a 
daughter 



David Malutinok is 

currently the  Senior 
Director,           
International Finance 
for Habitat for Humanity           
International.   
 
David has held 
numerous positions in 
the past 15 years in the 
non-profit profession  
as  President, 
Executive    Director 

and CFO relating to child welfare and 
international development.     
 
Prior to entering the non-profit sector, he has 
over 15 years' experience in accounting and 
strategic management in the Petroleum,  
Energy Resource and Retail industries.  
David  has an Undergraduate Degree in 
Accounting and Economics from West 
Virginia University, and an MBA from 
Marshall University.   
 
David became personally involved in dealing 
with brain injury in 2009 when his middle 
child who was 20 years old at the time was 
involved in a serious motorcycle accident and 
received a traumatic brain injury.  David has 
two other  children, both students at the 
University of Georgia, and two grandchildren.  
He has been married to Peggy for 33 years.  
David is an avid golfer and also enjoys all 
outdoor activities.   
 
David can be reached at: 
dmalutinok@yahoo.com. 

           Welcome New Board Members! 
Brain Injury Association of Georgia is pleased to welcome two new board members to our board of directors    

Jim Wetrich is             

President and General 
Manager, The             
Americas at  Mºlnlycke 
Health Care, earned a 
Master of Health        
Administration from 
Tulane University 
School of Public Health 
and Tropical Medicine 
in 1982.  He has  
earned an MBA from 
Emory University in  

Atlanta.   Jim  has served in   significant   
leadership roles with a number of  successful 
healthcare provider and supplier                 
organizations.   
  
Jim enjoys traveling and learning about other 
countries and cultures.   ñI have    absolutely 
been blessed with the people I have had the          
opportunity to work with and foré they have  
contributed greatly to my personal and             
professional developmentéò  This sincere            
appreciation and gratitude drives Jimôs desire 
and commitment to help, serve and mentor           
others. 
  
Jim attributes much of his leadership ability 
to the foundation laid in his youth by his           
experience with the Boy Scouts of America.  
In addition to the Boy Scouts, Jim also points 
to his wife,  Nancy, as a major and very          
positive contributor to his life.   
  
ñWhomever you serve, serve them with care 
and respect.  Wherever you reach, reach      
beyond your grasp.  Wherever you go, go as 
a leader.  Above all, have fun.ò 
  
To read more about Jim Wetrich and his            
insights and wisdom he has to offer click 
here. 

 
Jim can be reached at 
jim.wetrich@molnlycke.com    
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Please help by making a tax deductible donation to the Brain Injury Association of Georgia—click here 

mailto:dmalutinok@yahoo.com
http://americashealthcareleaders.com/leadership-lessons-from-jim-wetrich
http://americashealthcareleaders.com/leadership-lessons-from-jim-wetrich
http://www.braininjurygeorgia.org/makedonation.htm
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Caregiver’s Corner 

You are not alone!  Having a loved 

one with an ABI or TBI is stressful 

and can feel overwhelming at times.  

It is important for you to receive 

support, to meet others who deal with 

the same feelings and emotions.  

Please get involved with one of our 

statewide support groupsð You are 

not alone. Click here  for online 

listing of support groups.   

Caregiver Resource Kit by       

Medicare.gov. This website offers   

information that is designed  help 

caregivers address challenging issues 

and work effectively with Medicare 

his rehabilitation has made all 

the difference in his recovery.  

  

Jan 4, 2011 was a typical 

Tuesday morning in the  

DeGroot household. Roy was 

up early as usual, a habit that 

has stuck in retirement after 

years of working as the presi-

dent of a bankéé 

 

To read more about the 

DeGroot story click here 

                                                               

By Nancy Coulter-Parkerð

StrokeSmart.org 

to ensure their family members 

receive the best possible care.  This 

website offers practical information 

tips sheets and videos.   

 

The Guardian at 

the Door.  In the 

time since Char-

lene DeGrootôs  

husband, Roy, had 

a stroke in 2011, 

she has never left his side and 

never taken no for an answer.  Her 

proactive, can-do attitude toward 

Bowling for Brain Injury     

A Bowling for Brain fundraiser  was held 

to support Wesley Larson and  Camp 

Hardgrove.  ñTeam of Championsò bowling 

team was attended by the local community 

and church members.  For Wesleyôs Sake 

support group presented Brain Injury 

Association of Georgia with donations 

received from the bowl-a-thon.     
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Outstanding Commission Service Award  

Congratulations! Jane Jackson received an          

Outstanding  Service Award by the Brain and 

Spinal Injury Trust Fund Commission for her 

many years of service to the  brain injury            

community throughout Georgia and  to the    

Commission. The award was presented during 

the Trust Fund Annual 

meeting held  Oct 22nd. 

David Dodson, BIAG Chair with Jane 
JD Frazier, Chair and Craig Young, 

Executive Director,  presenting award 

άhƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŘŜŜǇ ǎŜŎǊŜǘǎ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜ ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ 
ŀƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ǿƻǊǘƘ ŘƻƛƴƎ ƛǎ ǿƘŀǘ 
ǿŜ Řƻ ŦƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊǎέ by L. Carol.  Jane’s desire 
in advocating for others began when 
she was young living with a disabled          
brother and carried into the brain          
injury world 15 yrs  ago when her         
husband, Waring, sustained a                    
traumatic brain  injury. To be able to 
help and  give back to others  is a               
privilege, an opportunity and a          
responsibility that Jane feels very               
passionate about.  

..this is so much more than 

I could have asked. ...I 

can’t thank you enough” 

from a loved one 

http://www.braininjurygeorgia.org/support.htm
http://www.medicare.gov/campaigns/caregiver/caregiver-resource-kit.html
http://www.strokesmart.org/article?id=326
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12/6: Tools for Life, Georgia Assistive Technolo-

gy in Education, is dedicated to increasing access 

to and acquisition of assistive technology devices an 

services for Georgians of all ages and disabilities  

Gate 2013 will be held December 6 from  9-6 at 

Fulton Instructional Technology Center at 

Westlake.  Specialists will be presenting a  variety 

of  sessions that focus on       

support for students to succeed 

in a classroom setting.   To     

register or read more about this 

seminar  click here 

 

Support Group Leadersðkeep yourself and your     

Support Group informedðWebinars presented by  

Brain Injury Association of America   Information and 

online registration click here  - fees may apply 

12/3ðAnger ManagementðA   Caregiverôs 

Seminar Series Webinar 

12/12-Age Related Brain Disease: Pathology and 

Treatment. A Strauss Memorial  Clinical lecture 

Costs and deadline registration apply  -CBIS 

CEUs  may apply 

  

Researchers at Childrenôs Healthcare of       

Atlanta and Georgia State University want to 

learn how to help children who had a               

traumatic brain injury and their families. 

 

Call to volunteer for the study if: 

¶ Your child had a head injury at or before 

the age of 5. 

¶ Your child is now 6-10 years old 

 

What will you do in the study? 

¶ Your child will receive language and 

reading testing. 

¶ We will see your child once a year for 3 

years at a Childrenôs Healthcare of            

Atlanta facility that is convenient for you. 

¶ Flexible scheduling is available. 

 

Participants will be paid for their time! 

 

                                                                                

 

 

For more information please contact Schuana 

Gillam, Research Coordinator at 404-712-8299     or 

schauna.gillam@choa.org.  

 

   

Educational & Community Outreach 

Language and Literacy Research Study 

wŀƛǎŜ ƳƻƴŜȅ  ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ .Ǌŀƛƴ LƴƧǳǊȅ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ   DŜƻǊƎƛŀ  5ƻ ȅƻǳǊ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ 

ǎƘƻǇǇƛƴƎ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŀǘ ǿǿǿΦDƻƻŘ{ƘƻǇΦŎƻƳ ƻǊ ŘƛƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ ŀ ǊŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

ǿǿǿΦDƻƻŘ5ƛƴƛƴƎΦŎƻƳ ƴŜǘǿƻǊƪΦ    5ŜǎƛƎƴŀǘŜ .Ǌŀƛƴ LƴƧǳǊȅ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ 

DŜƻǊƎƛŀ ŀǎ ȅƻǳǊ /ŀǳǎŜΗ 

“..your information about brain injury and our long 

conversation educated me so much on understanding 

my  symptoms….Thank You!”   from a survivor  

http://www.braininjurygeorgia.org/membership.htm
http://www.gatfl.gatech.edu/tflwiki/index.php?title=2013_GATE_Seminar
https://secure.biausa.org/SearchResult.aspx?CategoryID=61
http://www.goodsearch.com/goodshop.aspx
http://www.goodsearch.com/goodshop.aspx
http://www.goodsearch.com/gooddining


Policy Corner 
Patient Protection and the Affordable Care Act 

On Wednesday, October 30, 

2013, the Brain Injury Associa-

tion of America (BIAA) was 

invited to     participate on a call 
with Secretary  Sebelius regard-

ing the Patient Protection and 

the Affordable Care Act. The 
Secretary reported there have 

been 700,000 individual applica-

tions for health insurance and 20 
million individuals have visited 

the health care website. The  

Secretary also reported the diffi-

culty with the website is fixable, and the website 
should be running smoothly by the end of November. 

The Secretary reminded us that there are additional 

avenues to use to sign up for health care. Consumers 
can sign up over the phone at 1-800-318-2596, by  

visiting a  Navigator in your community, completing a 

paper application and   mailing it in, or by access-
ing the website. The phone centers are open 24 

hours a day, 7 days a week, and the Administration 

has added additional personnel to answer  consum-

er calls in 150  languages.  Consumers can use this 
link to find assistance in your community to buy 

health insurance. If consumers sign up for health 

care by December 15, 2013, they will receive bene-
fits starting on January 1, 2014. The Administra-

tion is working to improve 's consumer experience 

of  purchasing healthcare so it is a smooth process 

for all Americans. 

ñOne Month into Health Care Reform: An  Update 

on Health Insurance Exchanges." The Power-

PointÈ slides from the webinar can be found on 

BIAA's website.  

To download a copy or learn more about BIAA's 

work in health care reform, visit http://

www.biausa.org/biaa-legislative-priorities.htm 

Town Hall Teleconference  
Brain Injury Association of Georgia held three Town 

Hall teleconference meetings with our Support Group 

leaders and facilitators statewide.     

The focus of the Town Hall meetings were to enhance 

communication between the groups and the board 

about our mission and where we are headed. 

Discussion centered around the following topics: 

ß Increase awareness by putting a face and voice 

to brain injury statewide and through our support 

groupsðmake noise.  

ß Information Resource Program and Support 

Groups provide key support services to the    

community and are critical in our mission effort.    

ß Where we areð with loss of state funding, we 

must become more self sufficient through        

corporate sponsors, planned giving,  tap into 

small    donors through use of social media, other 

grant funding opportunities. Intro-

duction of new board members to 

help in this endeavor. 

ß Board of Advisorsðwith          

expertise in various areas  

ß City Captains statewide to assist with fund-

raising and leadership activities. 

ß Collaboration: Partner with other                 

organizations who  have a similar passion to 

help the brain injury community. 

ß Leadership Summitsðregional based 

ß Membership driveðincrease the number of  

membersð increases our outreach and aware-

ness 

ß Prevention Awareness campaignðsafe          

driving,  sports concussion, falls, etc.  

ß Social Media to increase awareness and our 

outreach 

ß Volunteers to assist at events and fundraisers 

Why not jump on the bandwagon and be a part of 

our effortsðcontact BIAG or your group leader.     

                                                                        

Partner with us for March Brain Injury 

Awareness fundraising effortsð Swim 

for Brain Injury or a March 8th, 2014 

Walk for Brain  Injury   

Partner with Brain Injury               
Association of Georgia! 
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http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001LPI2aTiK_RO8A2P9765Na39PRO0633Jh8BmHSXK8aoq08rYYeSix1L-pRGT-D9TjpAjFC4LWhOA1GWU22oQhJDrVCtAtGA9gkWu6BQHKtXcmCVlmSZmgcA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001LPI2aTiK_RNlOrnqRYZD0azmVfN0yYaaXZPFhglWryMQiO6ZhmFah7PZPs1Uc6eY4EEgvsYi7m43iQdGK1kEv43_qs5ILDSH0LTrjJph9p65u66vT30gLGUjMRYI16EF
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001LPI2aTiK_RPLcFg908PpjJQ3s3Bj5V7JxKQyl0ekH2bjf6sPcDJJquwSVXRURjgT35S7J6f27OZHCaMooloABoTQ0RQORWOdHJddm2M1DTkHHMTWINiF82XGuCdbSlEjiyWigKAGMEXoK_xgFHCgNKt2Yp5GhsIl
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001LPI2aTiK_RPLcFg908PpjJQ3s3Bj5V7JxKQyl0ekH2bjf6sPcDJJquwSVXRURjgT35S7J6f27OZHCaMooloABoTQ0RQORWOdHJddm2M1DTkHHMTWINiF82XGuCdbSlEjiyWigKAGMEXoK_xgFHCgNKt2Yp5GhsIl


A Columbus, GA law firm with focus on litigation, health 

Offering Rehabilitation Programs designed to provide individu-

alize treatment programs for brain injuries  in a  real life 

THANK YOU for your Support!  

How will you identify brain injury if it happens to you or someone you love? What resources will you need and where will you 

find them?  Your sponsorship can make a difference in providing hope, help and support   —click here   

 

If you have sustained a traumatic brain injury and are in-
terested in learning about eligibility or applying for a grant 

–www.bsitf.state.ga.us—888-233-5760 
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A private not-for-profit hospital specializing in medical 

treatment, research and rehabilitation for people with 

spinal cord and brain injury .    

The Center for Medicine provides rehabilitation 

services to patients  from acquired or traumatic  

A residential, post acute healthcare organization servicing 
adults with brain jury and who present moderate 
to severe behavioral problems. 

A non-profit trauma center hospital in  Savan-

nah offering the mot comprehensive care in 

southeast Georgia.. 

Q3 2013   

²9[/ha9 ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊǎƘƛǇ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ 

Mölnlycke Health Care is a world leading manufacturer of single-use surgical 

and wound care products and services to the professional health care sector. 

Jolly Foundation 

Inc. The Jolly Foundation  

was created to support and     

protect the environment with a particular     

interest in the protection of the sea turtles, 

land conservation, the arts and brain injury.  

Pilots Club of Atlanta and Winder 

Indian Springs 5K Run 

http://readytoproceed.com/plaintext/home/home.aspxC:/Users/user/Documents/Add-in%20Express
http://www.learningservices.com/
http://www.braininjurygeorgia.org/sponsors.htm
http://www.ciclt.net/sn/clt/bsitf/default.aspx?ClientCode=bsitf
http://www.bsitf.state.ga.us/
http://www.shepherd.org/
http://www.shepherd.org/
http://www.emoryhealthcare.org/emory-university-hospital-atlanta/patient-info/rehab-center.html
http://www.restorehealthgroup.com/
http://www.restorehealthgroup.com/
http://www.memorialhealth.com/
http://memorialhealth.com/
http://www.molnlycke.com/us/
https://www.facebook.com/TheJollyFoundation


braininjurygeorgia.org- 
OF GEORGIA 
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.ƛōō /ƻǳƴǘȅ 
Macon Support Group 

 

/ŀǘƻƻǎŀ ϧ ²ŀƭƪŜǊ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 

North Georgia Brain Injury 
Support Group 

 

/ƘŀǘƘŀƳ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 
“ADVANCE” Acquired 

Brain Injury Support Group 
 

Gray Matters Brain Injury  
Support Group 

 

/ƭŀǊƪŜ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 
Athens Support Group 

 

/ƭŀȅǘƻƴ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 
Miracles Happen 

 
/ƻōō /ƻǳƴǘȅ 

Unlimited Possibilities 
 

5ŜYŀƭō /ƻǳƴǘȅ όоύ 

VA Brain Injury Support 
Group 

 
Peer Visit for Veterans Program 

 
Emory Support Group 

 

Cŀƴƴƛƴ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 
Blue Ridge Support Group 

 

CƭƻȅŘ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 
Rome Support Group 

 

Cǳƭǘƻƴ /ƻǳƴǘȅ όпύ 
Children’s Healthcare of Atlanta 

Support Group 
 

North Fulton Support Group 
Two Groups - Survivors only 

and Family 
 

 

Support Groups 

 

Mild Brain Injury Support 
Group  

 
The Seminole Spirit  Speech Listening 

Support Group 
 

DƻǊŘƻƴ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 
Divide Restoration Abounds 

 

DǿƛƴƴŜǧ /ƻǳƴǘȅτhǇŜƴ 
The Gwinnett County Area 
Support Group 

 
aǳǎŎƻƎŜŜ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 
Columbus Support Group 

 
bŜǿǘƻƴκwƻŎƪŘŀƭŜ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 
Brain Injury Support Group of 

Newton/Rockdale 
 

wƛŎƘƳƻƴŘ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 
Augusta Brain Injury Support 

Group 
 

{ǇŀƭŘƛƴƎκ[ŀƳŀǊκ¦Ǉǎƻƴ 
/ƻǳƴǘȅ 

Lost and Found 
Brain Injury Support Group 

 

¢ƘƻƳŀǎ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 
Hope - Southwest GA Support 

Group 
 

²ŀǊŜ /ƻǳƴǘȅτhǇŜƴ 
 

{ǳǇǇƻǊǘ DǊƻǳǇ {ǘŜŜǊƛƴƎ  /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ 

{D{/  aŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ [ƛŀƛǎƻƴǎ ǘƻ 

{ǳǇǇƻǊǘ DǊƻǳǇ  

Gwen McKee, SGSC Chair 

Jean Kropa, Board Liaison 

Vickie Gipson      -      Waring Jackson 

Neil Ligon            -       Open 

Jane Jackson, Administrator 

If you are interested in being on 

the SGSC contact 

jane@braininjurygeorgia.org 

Visit our website braininjurygeorgia.org for detailed  listing 
(times/locations) about our affiliated support groups 

Board of Directors 
Our Board is comprised of a group of people who 
are passionate about serving and supporting  the                                       

brain injury community   

aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ 5ǊƛǾŜ /ƻƴǘŜǎǘ 
²ƛƴƴŜǊΗ 

aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ aŀǧŜǊǎΗ The Brain Injury Associa-

tion of Georgia is proud to announce the winner 

of the  Support Group Membership Drive as  

9ƳƻǊȅ .Ǌŀƛƴ LƴƧǳǊȅ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ DǊƻǳǇΦ   

/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 9ƳƻǊȅ ƎǊƻǳǇΗ 

David Dodson, Chair                                                                                    
Morgan Stanley Wealth Management                                            

Atlanta, GA 

  Beth Miller, Vice-Chair                                                                               
Walton Community Services                                                                                  

Augusta, GA 

Diane Ohmann, Treasurer                                                                             
Strategic Accounting & Growth Solutions                                               

Atlanta, GA 

 Gwen McKee, Secretary                                                                                  
Jolly Foundation                                                                                  
Savannah, GA 

   

 

Kristen Beightol                    
Bird Law Group                              
Atlanta, GA  

Paige Johnson                               
Bankers Life & Casualty                           

Augusta, GA 

Jean Kropa                                             
Kropa Speech Services            

Atlanta, GA 

Carolyn Stepp                          
Support Group Leader                      
Blue Ridge, GA 

Patty Goolsby                                    
NeuroRestorative Georgia                 

Augusta, GA 

Dr. Jeremy Hertza             
NeuroBehavioral Associates 

Augusta, GA 

Kay Jones                                    
Support Group Leader                      
Columbus, GA                                  

David Malutinok                                      
Habitat for Humanity Int’l                                   

Atlanta, GA 

James Wetrich                               
Molynlycke Health Care                    

Norcross, GA 

Support Groups are an integral component of the Brain Injury Association of 

Georgia’s mission to meet the needs of the brain injury population of             

Georgia. A Support Groups most important function is to provide a safe               

environment for its members in which there is a sharing of mutual emotional 

support and education. The  support group is based on the belief that                     

acceptance by and connections with others is critical in the healing process 

from  trauma. Members can be survivors, family, friends and   professional 

providers. 

Photography  by Waring Jackson, volunteer 

http://braininjurygeorgia.org/support.htm

